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Thank you Mr. Chairman.  Today’s hearing focuses on a vitally important subject.

Science is an indispensable tool for policy makers.  It’s fair and proper use allows us to make informed decisions based upon the weight of evidence.   Science is also a key driver of technological and economic innovation.   Science can create new industries and new jobs. Science can change the way we live our lives.  Science also needs to be part of our nation’s regulatory process.  
Science, in its many varied forms, can play an important role in giving Congress, the Administration and the federal agencies important information that can help inform policy decisions.  For this reason, it is critically important that our nation seeks to uphold the highest standards of scientific integrity.  In the rulemaking space, a big part of that is improving transparency and accountability.   It’s not enough for agencies to say “trust us.”  They must be able to demonstrate that a decision affecting tens or hundreds of millions of Americans is fully reasoned.

Today, I hope to hear some strong ideas on how to increase transparency and accountability in a manner that is consistent with the public interest.  The public should have access to data and information but we also need to include common-sense protections.  No one wants personal information shared in a regulatory docket, and agencies may need access to legitimately proprietary information from businesses to make the best regulatory decision possible.

What is clear is that there is a balance to be struck. Accessibility and transparency need to be at the forefront of any discussion about regulatory reform and improving the regulatory process. However, we also have to understand that the term “science” encompasses a vast array or information and methodology in a wide variety of disciplines. It may not be possible to settle on and determine a single methodology to achieve scientific results that works across the entire federal enterprise.

I want to submit for the record a statement from Harold P. Wimmer, National President and CEO, of the American Lung Association, outlining principles to guide the use of science in federal policy development.  I look forward to hearing the testimony of our witnesses and any suggestions they have to promote reasonable and balanced steps that advance our mutual objectives.
